Children’s services inspections regulations: consultation responses

We received 20 responses, of which 7 were from children’s services authorities, 11 from other public or voluntary sector bodies and 2 from inspectorates.  8 respondents were fully content; others made differing individual points.

In light of consultation responses, we made two changes to the draft regulations.  The “children’s services” regulations additionally list as children’s services the functions of district councils in county council areas which relate to provision of facilities for recreation.  The “joint area reviews” regulations require that inspectorates issue a summary of each joint area review report suitable for children.  A number of drafting changes were also made but do not alter the substance of the regulations.  

Some respondents queried whether the children’s services regulations brought particular functions into the scope of children’s services inspections.  We are content that, with the addition of recreation functions of district councils, the correct functions are within the definition.

Several responses noted that powers of entry and to information vary between inspectorates, and proposed that joint area reviews regulations should bring them into line.  On balance, we remain of the view that each individual inspectorate’s powers for joint area reviews should mirror that inspectorate’s powers for its service-specific inspections.  The alternative, introducing common powers across inspectorates for joint area reviews, would create a new inconsistency between an inspectorate’s powers for joint area reviews and for its other inspections.  It might also be seen to run counter to assurances to Parliament that joint area reviews will not increase the range of inspectorate powers.  

Two respondents suggested that regulations should prescribe a time limit, following fieldwork, by when inspectors must issue their report.  The Chief Inspector of Schools’ arrangements for joint area reviews include that a draft report will be sent to the Director of Children’s Services within four weeks of the inspection fieldwork; and that the report will be issued about four weeks after feedback is given to the children’s services authority and representatives of partner organisations.  We expect reports to be timely.  However, we have not included a legal time limit.  This allows flexibility, for example should a feedback meeting be unavoidably delayed, or to consider any representations on a draft joint area review report or simultaneous corporate assessment report.    

We are grateful to all respondents for their consideration of the draft regulations.  The regulations were laid on 2 August 2005, to come into force on 1 September 2005.  They are numbered SI 2005 Nos 1972 and 1973, and are available at www.opsi.gov.uk/stat.htm.
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